From: Margaret Richardson Sent: 05 August 2015 15:49

To: Planning

Cc: gordon macqueen; i

Subject: 52 & 46-50 Parkway, NW1 7AH Applications ref: 2015/3952/T & 2015/3751/T

For the appropriate planner.

Dear Sir or Madam.

We are writing on behalf of the Camden Town CAAC.

We strongly object to the felling of the two plane trees behind Nos

46-50 Parkway and No 52 Parkway. Although the two trees are actually sited in the back gardens of Gloucester Crescent, which are in the Primrose Hill CAAC, the trees overlook the back yards of the Parkway properties as well as the Cavendish School. The trees are splendidly luxuriant and help to improve the tatty back yards of the Parkway flats and shops.

The arboreal consultant has said that the roots of the trees are undermining the interiors of the back extensions of the properties.

Judging by the photographs, these extensions seem to be very neglected. They should be repaired and decorated to see if the roots have actually damaged the interiors in any way and new cracks appear.

Yours faithfully,

Gordon Macqueen & Margaret Richardson, Co-Chairs of the Camden Town CAAC, 31 Oval Road, London NW1 7EA